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Issue 125, 7th October 2022 

Weekly Wrap-Up Newsletter   

The weekly wrap- up newsletter is a platform to  link and update staff and project stakeholders on the 

happenings in all Project Implementation Units (PIUs) and Project Management Unit (PMU) on the pro-

gress of  projects CAUSE implemented in various communities  of Honiara, Guadalcanal (areas outside 

of town boundary), Auki, Gizo, Noro and Munda.  

 

 

The improvement to climate resilience  critical section of Gilbert Camp to April ridge road in East Honiara has reached 

70%  of job done. The contractor is working hard to complete the improvement with the given time frame. By the end 

of this month rehabilitation should be completed including the drainage systems.  

Concrete Road at Gilbert Camp to complete Soon 

Progress of Noro CBD Climate Resilient Road  

The first lane of Noro CBD concrete road has been completed this week. 

Current team is working on the second lane expected to complete in the 

coming weeks 

Betany Road in Gizo Progressing 

Betany road in Gizo Jah mluntain is soon to complete. So far first lane has 

been completed. Now team is working on the second  lane.  



News/ Announcements. 

1. Solomon Islands Prime Minister Manasseh Sogavare has used the opening of a meeting with Anthony Albanese to once again reassure Australia over 
his government's security pact with China, declaring he will never allow a foreign military base to be set up in his country . 

2. Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) and Australian Federal Police (AFP), who are part of the Solomons’ International Assistance 
Force (SIAF), recently visited the new international terminal at Honiara International Airport. The new terminal, which is nearing completion, is situated on 
the Western end of the current international terminal. The facility is part of the country’s preparations for the Pacific Games in 2023. Kitano Construction 
Company employees on the site led RSIPF and AFP officers for the tour around the facility. 

3. A new Permanent Secretary for the Ministry of Agriculture and Livestock (NMAL) was sworn-in by the Governor General Sir David Vunagi at Government 
House this week. He is Mr. Lottie Vaisekavea from Nukukaisi village, Central Makira, Makira Ulawa Province. 

Work at the Nusatupe jetty has started last week. This week workers mobi-

lise and transported stones to Nusatupe for the gabion basket.  There will be 

two new jetties to be constructed for public use.  

Stones for Nusatupe Jetties 

Work on  Unafi Sigetai footpath in Auki is progressing well. Workers have com-

pleted concreting the first section and has move on to the next section. Work is 

ongoing until the footpath is completed before end of this month.  

The Aligegeo sports stadium ablution block at Auki is shaping up so fast. 

Block wall has been completed this week. In the coming weeks workers will 

work on timber to be follow by installation of roofing. The project is estimated 

to be complete by the end of this month  

Auki –Aligegeo Sports Stadium Ablution Block Progress  

Auki - Unafi Sigetai Footpath in Progress  

CAUSE has been invited to the important coordination meeting called by the 
Office of the Prime Minister. The meeting is important for the Government and 
HCC to engage and seek collaboration as we prepare for Pacific Games 2023. 

Stakeholders Coordination Meeting 


